
 

7th January 2021 

Important Notes Dear Everyone, 
 

Welcome back and a very Happy New Year to you all! 
 

We hope that you managed to have a break and switch off,  

enjoying some family time over the 2 week break. 
 

The children are already well settled and excited to be doing their learning. 

Just a couple of reminders: children must have a water bottle in school, any 

hair longer than shoulder length needs to be tied back and arriving for the 

start of the school day is really crucial as a full timetable means that even a 

few minutes equates to loss of learning. Black sensible school shoes should 

be also worn. Unfortunately, we are not in a position to give out sweets or 

treats for celebrations.   
 

As with everyone at the moment we are seeing a rising number of 

children and staff testing positive for Covid 19. We really rely on 

your support in helping us reduce the risk of spread amongst the 

school community so that we can keep school fully open and the 

children in and learning. I appreciate that the isolation and testing rules 

have changed again so we have added the below flow chart graphic to the 

school website to support with this.  Please note that children only need to 

isolate if they test positive for COVID or are awaiting a Lateral Flow Test 

due to displaying symptoms.   
 

If your child is feeling unwell, quite often with cold like symptoms, and you 

are able please could you complete a Lateral Flow Test and inform us of 

the result.  If you are unsure about whether your child should attend school 

please call the school office. 
 

 

We are really looking forward to this Spring Term and  

offering the children some fabulous opportunities with  

their learning. We are ever hopeful that we can get back  

to offering opportunities for you to come into school to  

see, be part and celebrate your child’s learning with us! 
 

Here’s to a fabulous and a much healthier 2022. 
 

D Holland, Head of School 

Dates for your Diary 

21st - 25th February - School closed 

for half term 

28th February - School closed for 

Teacher Training 

Times of the School Day 

Lateness 

A little reminder that our school day 

starts at 8:40am. 

We have an increasing number of        

children arriving late for school each day. 

Over this three day week a 

huge 1066 (almost 18 hours) 

of learning minutes have been 

lost due to lateness. 

Year 

Group 

Start 

Time 

Lunchtime End 

of 

Day 

Reception, 

Year 1 & 

Year 2  

8:40 

am 

11:45am - 

12:35pm 

3:10 

pm 
Year 3 & 

Year 4  

12:00pm -

12:50pm 

Year 5 & 

Year 6  

12:15pm - 

1:05pm 
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Day Club Selected 

Children from 

Year Group 

Club Finish 

Time 

Monday Fitness Year 1 4:15pm 

Tuesday Cooking 

Multisports 

Year 3 

Reception 

4:15pm 

4:00pm 

Wednesday Football Year 2 4:15pm 

Thursday Science 

Tennis 

Year 5 

Year 6 

4:15pm 

4:15pm 

Please check the calendar on the 

school website for PE days 

Spring is coming! 



House Points 
 

Well done to everyone who earned 

house point this week! 
 

Balding 274 

Hawking 256 

Rowling 289 

Farah 325  

Spielberg 284 
 

This weeks winners are: 

Farah                                            

Well done! 

HOT CHOCOLATE FRIDAY 
 

Well done to all the children that have been nominated.      
This week’s winners are: 

Reception - Charlie & Ayaan 
Year 1 - Olivia & Kylo 
Year 2 - Seth & Oliver 

Year 3 - Kayci-May & Holly 
Year 4 - Kenayah & Iniyah 

Year 5 - Chloe & Lacey 
Year 6 - Eliza & Jude 

It would be great if you could share a picture with us of you 
enjoying your special treat by emailing us at:  

enquiry@turvesgreen.excelsiormat.org 

Handwriting Heroes 

RS - Elyana 

RF - Harry 

1C - Callum 

1FG - Daisie 

2C - Eva 

2M - Sienna Ray 

3J - Sophia 

3WE - Shadab 

4B – Chloe 

4H - Zayna 

5J - Bethany 

5S - Kenzie 

6B - Melodie 

6S - Justin 

Superstar Mathletes 
 

RS - Elsie 

RF - Jasmine 

1C - Berat 

1FG - Rohan-Beu 

2C - Reggie 

2M -  Kenaya 

3J - Olivia 

3WE - Od-Ruijhee 

4B – Kylan 

4H - Hayley 

5J - Ryan 

5S - Theo 

6B - Thomas 

6S - Mercedes  

 
 
 

 

PE Schedule Week Beginning  
10th January 2022 

Monday - Reception & Year 6 
Tuesday - Year 1, 2M, 4B (3WE Swimming) 

Wednesday - 3WE, Year 4, 5J 
Thursday - 2C, 3J, 4H & 5S 

Friday - No PE 


